
COMMISSIONERS MINUTES 

JUNE 21, 2022 

The Sheridan County Commissioners met in regular session and by Zoom (ID# 

93997918251 Passcode 625274) at 9:20 A.M.  Kling and Krotz present.  

Messersmith was excused due to illness.  

Vice Chairman Krotz stated that the meeting would be conducted in 

accordance with the provisions of the Nebraska Open Meeting Act.  This meeting 

was posted on the official County website and published in the Sheridan County 

Journal Star on June 15, 2022.  Kling made a motion to accept the agenda.  Krotz 

seconded the motion.  With a roll call vote all voted aye.  Kling made a motion to 

approve the minutes of 6-14-2022.  Krotz seconded the motion.  With a roll call 

vote all voted aye. 

The Board audited and approved salary claims and signed claim checks.    

 Road Superintendent Richard Cross met with the board to discuss gravel 

hauling bids.  This was tabled until next week, due to not being put on the agenda.    

Cross reported about the surplus equipment sold at the auction on Saturday.  

The pickup sold for $4,100 and the truck for $10,000.   

Cross requested that the 1994 CAT G Motor Grader be declared surplus so he 

can sell it on Big Iron.   Kling made a motion to surplus the 1994 CAT G Motor 

Grader.    Krotz seconded the motion.  With a roll call vote all voted aye.   

Scott Berndt was on the agenda but was not present.       

             

Building & Grounds Superintendent Jeff Davis was present to inform the 

Board that the new back-up generator has been installed.          

Deputy County Attorney Jamian Simmons presented a draft resolution that 

would establish a process for agencies and organizations to apply for ARPA funds 

to be distributed by the County.  The board decided to wait until a full board was 

in attendance.  

Simmons also reviewed with the board the statutes regarding both open-

carry and concealed-carry firearms in county buildings.  The board decided to wait 

until a full board was in attendance.   



Assessor Tina Skinner and Clerk Sindy Coburn presented additional 

information on LB-644 concerning public notice of proposed tax increase.   Krotz 

made a motion to proceed with the purchase of the post cards from the Nebraska 

Department of Administrative Services Print Shop.  Kling seconded the motion.  

With a roll call vote all voted aye.     

Adjourn:  12:05 P.M.   James Krotz, Vice Chairman 

Attest:  Sindy L. Coburn, Co Clerk  

  

  

     

   

 


